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This meeting was held at the request of Dr. Espinosa of the Cuban ! Eg‘;

Embassy. Dr. Esplnosa on opening the meeting referred to our previous D

conversations on this matter and stated that the Cuban Government had now =~
made & declsion that San Antonip'de los Banos (Batlsta Field) would be {0
converted into an international airport for Havana and that military I
operations would be moved to Rancho Boyeros., He stated that Ir. Arroyo N
had been commissioned by the Cuban Government to establish the plans for MY
the airport and the buildings and that Dr, Cubas came to Washington to Ui

assist him in this project. i

Mr, Arroyo stated that his business in the United States was to
personally inspect and observe various outstanding airports and to determine
what cooperation and assistance he could get from the United~States.

He stated that he had visited some of the major airports on the.eastern
geaboard,. - i?

Mr. Arroyo was questioned as to the timetable which hadubeehjes~
tablished for the move of the operations from the present aiffort to
Batista Field, He stated that the first project to be completed was the
construction of a highway from Rancho Boyeros to Batista Field. He

~-gtated that it would be his recommendation that no operations be moved

?ﬂNMEZTEWMw‘hntil this highway was finiahed. He also stated that very few, if any
of the temporary barracks on Batista Field could be utilized. He indicatedtj

[ Rna'i_.,t,;—-,however, that several of the airlines had expressed a willingness to move

..facilities which could be established by utilizing some of these barracks,
p?nding the construction of & new terminal.
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After some discussion it was suggested that probably the best plan
of action would be for the CAA representative to meet with lMr. Arroyo
and draw up a proposed plen of action, If this plan was aprproved the
United States would try to send an airport engineer and a communications
engineer to Cuba to make preliminary surveys and plans which could be
developed while the highway was being corstructed and during this period
the United States, if officlally requested by the Cuben Government,
would try to arrange for a technical essistance mission to assist the
Cuban Government on the actual installation éﬁgpthe airport equipment.

Tt wes suggested that Mr. Bemnett of the CAA regional office in
Miami get in touch with Mr, Arroyo and srrange & meeting at his convenlence
to drew up the preliminary plens, This suggestion was acceptable to the
Cuban representatives, .

Arrangements were made for Mr, Arroyo to call upon Mr. Clark of CAA
at 3 p.m. to look over various airport plans and layouts.

After the meeting Mr. Bennett was contacted by phone and he will
meet with Mr. Arroyo in Miami tonight at 10:30 p.m. when he arrives from
VWashington, The two men will make the necessary arrangements for
Mr. Bernett to go to Havana at Mr. Arroyo's conveniehce.
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